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Mr. James O'Dell
Ohio Power Siting Board
180 East Broad Street, 6th Floor
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793

Re: Notice of Engineering Design Change and Submittal of Ohio Department
of Transportation Aviation Correspondence for 345 kV Interconnection
Case No.: 14-0591-EL-BLN

Dear Mr. O’Dell:

As you are aware, Carroll County Energy LLC (“CCE”) is currently constructing
an approximately 0.45 mile 345 kV overhead transmission line (the “Interconnection”) that will
interconnect its generation facility with the existing American Electric Power Canton Central –
Tidd 345 kV transmission line. This Interconnection was the subject of the letter of notification
submitted by CCE on April 17, 2014 in Case No. 14-0591-EL-BLN (the “Letter of
Notification”).

CCE initially designed utility structure 1 of the Interconnection to be a 130’ one-
pole structure. CCE has since modified the Interconnection design to instead incorporate a 150’
two-pole configuration at the location of utility structure 1. This design modification is being
made to accommodate the stresses anticipated to occur in structure 1, and is depicted in
Attachment 1. Importantly, this new utility structure configuration will not create any additional
disturbance beyond that described in the Letter of Notification, as it will be situated well within
the same limits of clearing as the one pole structure. The location of structure 1 is depicted in
Attachment 2.

Also, please find attached correspondence from the Ohio Department of
Transportation, Office of Aviation, regarding the change in height of the Interconnection’s four
utility pole structures. This correspondence is attached as Attachment 3 (for structures 1 & 2),
Attachment 4 (for structure 3), and Attachment 5 (for structure 4). FAA Determinations of No
Hazard for the new pole heights were previously submitted to you on August 28, 2015.



By copy to Ms. Barcy McNeal, a copy of this correspondence will be filed on the
docket in the above-referenced proceedings.

Please call me or Amy Frazier, Associate General Counsel and Manager,
Environmental Permitting, Advanced Power Services (NA) Inc. at 617-456-2209 if you have any
questions regarding this correspondence.

Very truly yours,

Michael J. Settineri

MJS/vssp
Enclosure

cc: Ms. Barcy McNeal
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This foregoing document was electronically filed with the Public Utilities 
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Summary: Correspondence regarding engineering design change and Ohio Department of
Transportation Aviation Correspondence. electronically filed by Mr. Scott M Guttman on behalf
of Carroll County Energy LLC


